
Indoor Committee Meeting 
November 16, 2020 

 
Meeting Called to order @ 5:30pm by Overall Indoor Chair  
 
Project Superintendents/Jr. Superintendents Present:   Michelle Ostberg, Kara Tangedal, Jason 
Armstrong, Guy Rainville, CJ Lassila, Linda Michael, Shawna Swanz,     
Virtual:  Ann Reber, Alecia Reber, Teresa Patten, Catherine McNeil, Mandy Rambo, Sophie Van 
Luvanee 
 
Upcoming County Events: 
Window Displays - October 4-10 
4H week – October 4-10 
Hale Bale Contest – October 14 
Open House – Virtual during 4H week  
Awards Night – November 1,2020 @ 5pm virtual 
Mini Shoot – January  2020 
Shooting Sports Invitational – January  2020 (TENTATIVE) 
Legislative Breakfast (Jan 19, 2021 - Virtually) 
Citizenship Seminar – (Jan 2021) 
Winter Teen Camp – February 2021 
Grand Foods – February  2021 
Stir Ups – February  2021 
Communication Day – March 2021 
Rec Lab – April  2021 
Sewing Revue – April 25, 2021 
Photos Show – May 2021 
Summer Camp – June 2021 
4H Congress – July 2021 
4-H Fair – July 25-31, 2021  
Shotgun Tournament – September 2021 
 
Items of Business: 
 
Budget for 2020-2021 year – Foundation and Council are asking all superintendent try and figure out way 
to make the budget less negative – need to possibly discuss a project fee if expenses are upwards of $300 
without any income as funds are tight. 

 
Fair Exhibitors handbook – Time to review each section to make sure everything is up to date and or 
make changes to project areas if needed.  Please make sure to reply to Michelle by Jan 15 with changes or 
to let her know your section is good. 
 
There have been a few requests to see the ambassadors more involved in county events so the youth are 
able to recognize them.  Currently there are 2 in attendance at Foundation meetings,  1 in attendance at 
Youth Council meetings, and they are working to arrange schedules so there will be 1 in attendance at the 
Council meeting. 



Workshops and County Guidelines – make sure that as you plan your workshops that the county health 
department guidelines are followed, encourage youth and adults alike so we are able to continue 
providing opportunities for our youth.   
 
Please make sure to follow the BHB guidelines when utilizing the building.  Keys are to be checked out 
from the Extension office and then turned in after the event.  Keeping the BHB clean is part of using it, so 
make sure to clean up after your event, put things back where they were originally, and take the trash out. 
 
Cade Duran, Megan Goroski, and Claire Downing are one of sixteen teams doing a national community 
service project – Backpacks for Foster Kids – collecting items to build backpacks of necessities to provide 
to local foster youth – reached out to Clubs with a challenge to provide tie blankets – winning club gets a 
pizza party – have been reaching out to businesses for donations – Tie Blankets can be dropped off at the 
Extension office. 
 
Babysitting has a new curriculum that will be working with this year.  Looking at doing the workshop in 
February, virtually. 
 
Archery is most likely cancelled due to the restrictions and the large number of participants.  Still trying 
to figure out a way to make Air Rifle work.  There are some archery opportunity in the community for 
interested youth, will post in the newsletter.  Invitational shoots around the state are being postponed or 
cancelled, a list of those is on the state 4-H website.   
 
Next Meeting:    

FRIDAY January 15, 2021 @ 5:30pm in Extension Office Lower Conference Room  
Meeting Adjourned @ 6:27pm 


